## **BRIDGE OWNERS FORUM**

## **BOF 64: TUESDAY 26 MAY 2020**

## **ZOOM MEETING**

| BOF | BOF 64 Actions:     |                                      |   | BOF 65 Follow Up:  | Today's<br>meeting | To note | Completed |  |
|-----|---------------------|--------------------------------------|---|--|--------------------|---------|-----------|--|
|     | Agenda<br>Reference | Action by                            | Action required   |  |                    |         |           |  |
| 1   | Item 2a             | Richard<br>Fish                      | TfL Sub-Standard Bridge Management Strategy To be considered at a future BOF meeting.               | Discussed with TfL. Not sure whether this is ready to present.   |                    |         |           |  |
| 2   | Item 3a             | Richard<br>Fish/ Paul<br>Fidler      | BOF 63 Minutes Once corrected, to be uploaded to the BOF website.                                   |  |                    |         |           |  |
| 3   | Item 3b             | Richard<br>Fish/<br>Kevin<br>Dentith | Eastham Bridge Collapse Possible meeting with WCC & Jacobs still to be explored.                    | Update from Kevin: No success with Jacobs engineers so recommend abandoning this discussion. Will review feedback from RACF and if bridges collapses have been identified and the owners are happy to discuss KD will make contact |                    |         |           |  |
| 4   | Item 3b             | Richard<br>Fish                      | Grand Challenges and BOF in the media<br>February meeting with Helena Russell to be<br>followed up. | RJF has discussed with Helena. She says she is too busy to help for the foreseeable future. An option for a piece in CIHT's Transportation Professional magazine has been proposed.  |                    |         |           |  |
| 5   | Item 3b             | Richard<br>Fish                      | TRIB Presentations Asher Lawrence-Cole to be contacted.   | Asher emailed several  | times – no respo   | onse.   |           |  |
| 6   | Item 3b             | Chairman                             | BOF Website Hoping to make progress soon with new L O'R Centre Comms employee.                      | Cam to advise.   |                    |         |           |  |

| BOF 64 Actions: |         |                                 |  | BOF 65 Follow Up:  | Today's meeting | To note | Completed |  |  |
|-----------------|---------|---------------------------------|--|--|-----------------|---------|-----------|--|--|
| 7               | Item 3b | Richard<br>Fish/ Paul<br>Fidler | Helena Russell Presentation on BOF website To be chased.   | Completed  |                 |         |           |  |  |
| 8               | Item 3b | Richard<br>Fish                 | TRIB Contact to be maintained.   | See 8 above  |                 |         |           |  |  |
| 9               | Item 3b | Chairman/<br>Richard<br>Fish    | BOF "White Paper" idea Still under review.   | No progress. NB This was first mooted at BOF 62 in November 2019. Is the Grand Challenges document effectively the "White Paper"?  |                 |         |           |  |  |
| 10              | Item 3b | Neil<br>Loudon                  | Temporary Bridge Database Updates to be provided at BOF 65.  | See BOF 65 agenda  |                 |         |           |  |  |
| 11              | Item 3b | Kevin<br>Dentith                | Investigation into UK Highway Bridge Collapses Questions on failures to be considered for next RAC Foundation questionnaire. | Update from Kevin: Questions added to this year's RACF survey:  i) How many bridges under your management collapsed in the last year?  ii) Was it a full or partial collapse? Full / Partial  iii) Would you be happy to share the detail with members of the UK Bridges Board? Y/N                      |                 |         |           |  |  |
| 12              | Item 3b | Richard<br>Fish                 | Procurement Issues To be taken at a future meeting.  | See BOF 65 agenda  |                 |         |           |  |  |
| 13              | Item 3b | Kevin<br>Dentith                | Churchill Flyovers To be taken at BOF 65.  | Feedback from ADEPT NWABG requested but some useful information in this NCE article: <a href="https://www.newcivilengineer.com/archive/report-liverpool-flyovers-catalogue-of-faults-05-03-2019/">https://www.newcivilengineer.com/archive/report-liverpool-flyovers-catalogue-of-faults-05-03-2019/</a> |                 |         |           |  |  |
| 14              | Item 3b | Richard<br>Fish                 | ORR Presentation ORR to be chased.   | Presentation now on the website.   |                 |         |           |  |  |

| BOF 64 Actions: |         |                                       |  | BOF 65 Follow Up:     | Today's meeting | To note | Completed |
|-----------------|---------|---------------------------------------|--|-----------------------|-----------------|---------|-----------|
| 15              | Item 3b | Richard<br>Fish                       | Comparison of Bridge Management Systems and Tools  To be considered as a specific topic for a BOF meeting. | Ongoing               |                 |         |           |
| 16              | Item 3b | Colin Hall                            | UAV Trial To be taken at BOF 65.   | See BOF 65 agenda     |                 |         |           |
| 17              | Item 3b | Chairman/<br>Richard<br>Fish          | BOF 20 <sup>th</sup> Anniversary Options to be considered.   | Post-pandemic options | only.           |         |           |
| 18              | Item 4  | Hazel<br>McDonald<br>/ Neil<br>Loudon | BICS Feedback from meeting with LANTRA to be given at BOF 65.  | See BOF 65 agenda     |                 |         |           |
| 19              | Item 5  | Jason<br>Hibbert/<br>Paul Fidler      | M4 Emergency Closure Presentation to be uploaded to the members only area of the BOF website.              |                       |                 |         |           |
| 20              | Item 6  | Richard<br>Fish/ Paul<br>Fidler       | Future Bridges? Presentation to be uploaded to the BOF website.  |                       |                 |         |           |
| 21              | Item 7  | Paul Fidler                           | Decarbonising Road Freight Presentation to be uploaded to the BOF website.                                 |                       |                 |         |           |
| 22              | Item 8  | Paul Fidler                           | Infrastructure Safety – Links with ICE Presentation to be uploaded to the BOF website.                     |                       |                 |         |           |

| BOF | BOF 64 Actions: |                                 |   | BOF 65 Follow Up:     | Today's meeting | To note | Completed |
|-----|-----------------|---------------------------------|---|-----------------------|-----------------|---------|-----------|
| 23  | Item 8          | Kevin<br>Dentith                | Infrastructure Safety – Links with ICE Possible additional questions to be posed in the next RAC Foundation survey regarding collapses etc. | See Action 11         |                 |         |           |
| 24  | Item 9          | Richard<br>Fish/ Paul<br>Fidler | Designing for Maintenance Presentation to be uploaded to the members only area of the BOF website.  |                       |                 |         |           |
| 25  | Item 10         | Richard<br>Fish/ All            | Grand Challenges Ideas for further promulgation to be considered.   | Ongoing, although see | 4 above         |         |           |
| 26  | Item 12         | Chairman/<br>Richard<br>Fish    | Staffordshire Rail Bridges Monitoring CDBB funded work to be presented at a future meeting.   | Ongoing               |                 |         |           |
| 27  | Item 13         | Chairman                        | Invoices About to be issued for current year.   | See BOF 65 agenda     |                 |         |           |
| 28  | Item 13         | Chairman/<br>Richard<br>Fish    | Accounts Statement of accounts to be issued with BOF 64 minutes.  | To follow             |                 |         |           |
| 29  | Item 14         | Richard<br>Fish                 | Virtual BOF Format/Future Meetings Questionnaire to be issued to collate feedback.  | Feedback issued       |                 |         |           |

BOF 64 Action Updates v2 Richard Fish 23<sup>rd</sup> October 2020